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Email to Primary Heads and Primary Offices

02/09/2020


**IMPORTANT INFORMATION** Transfer to Secondary School

Dear All

Welcome back, I hope you all enjoyed the summer break.
Please find attached information regarding the secondary transfer process for 2021. It has not been possible to print any leaflets for parents this year but information guides are attached for you to print out and distribute to the parents of Year 6 children together with a covering letter. Details of the originally planned open evenings have been published in the secondary education guide and in the attached schedule. However, it is likely that these will not go ahead on school sites and that virtual events will be held instead.  Parents are strongly advised to check school websites before attending any open events.

The online application system is now open at www.eadmissions.org.uk . All parents must apply online, paper forms are not available. The website has been redesigned so has a new look this year, step-by-step guidance on how to submit an online application is included in the attachments.  We hope that schools will be able to support parents who need help submitting their application but if not parents can call the School Admissions Customer Services Team on 020 8359 7651 for support and guidance.

Parents of children in Year 6 who have an Education, Health and Care Plan (will receive information about their arrangements for transfer from the SEN Team and will complete a different form.   It would be helpful if you could notify us of any children who have an EHCP (or a Statement of SEN and children who have changed their address within the last 2 years.  The attached form W2 should be used for this purpose.

Many schools have delayed selection test dates due to COVID-19, which means that parents may not get the results of tests until after 31 October. Where a test result might affect the outcome of an application, parents will be able to change their preferences up until 10 December.

Applications received after the deadline will be considered after all applications that were received by the closing date and parents will not receive an outcome email on National Offer Day.  However, if there is an exceptional reason why the parent could not return their application by 31 October, for example the serious illness of a close relative or if the family moved to the area after the closing date, it may be considered as ‘on time’ if it is received by Thursday 10 December 2020.  If the Local Authority accepts the reasons given for a late application, the application will be considered as if it had been received by the closing date.  All applications received after the 10 December 2020 will be considered after all on-time applications even where the Local Authority accepts that there are exceptional reasons for the late application.  

From Friday 20 November 2020, schools will be able to check whether parents of Year 6 children have submitted an application by logging on to SAM and selecting Sec Transfer 21/22 and then View Leavers.  This will enable you to remind any parents who have not applied for a secondary school place, but please remember that the SAM data is reliant upon the parent entering the current school when they complete their application form.  

A copy of the Secondary Transfer timetable is also attached for your information.
Kind Regards

Liz Ferrie

Admissions Team Manager
